
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 25, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms      

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  None  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on Monday November 15th, 2021.  The Select Board Office will be 

closed on November 16th and 18th. 

 

The Town Offices will be closed on Thursday November 11th, the Veterans Day holiday. 

 

The board reviewed an amended septic plan for Connors Map 214, Lot 23 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building on November 4th and December 2nd by the 

Willing Workers.  They approved the use of the Meetinghouse on November 5, 8, 15 for work 

days and the 18th to the 20th for the annual holiday sale and set up and clean up.  No food or drink 

will be consumed at the sale and traffic will be single file one direction.  COVID protocols will 

be in place. 

 

The board reviewed solar updates provided by Fire Chief Allan Clark and will work on updating 

the town solar permit. 

 

The board approved Profile School to use the Meetinghouse for a holiday concert on Thursday 

December 16th. 

 

MARGO CONNORS reported on attending the NHDOT Ten Year Plan meeting today. 

 

The board approved Santa’s request for a drive through Christmas event at the Meetinghouse. 

 

MARGO CONNORS met with Rep Tim Egan and Margaret Burns from NHMA in regard to 

working with the NHMA on broadband.  The cost would be $5,000 and this would come from 

ARPA monies we have received.  Important that towns get ready and work individually and also 

with the Grafton initiative. 

 

The board will ask Tom Smith to survey the Sugar Hill and Easton Town Line where the parking 

for the Cooley Jericho Town Forest is. 

 

MARGO CONNORS thought that the towns could do more on education and communication as 

it relates to recycling in the communities.  She will discuss at the tri town meeting. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of October 18, 2021 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.  

 



With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM to move downstairs for a joint meeting 

with Franconia and Easton to discuss the Transfer Station and Tri Town Recreation budgets. The 

next regular scheduled meeting is Monday November 1, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:00 pm.  Franconia will provide minutes of the Tri Town Meeting. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


